
Marilyn Lila (Wagstaff) Coleman
Oct. 8, 1935 ~ Dec. 29, 2020

We are so sorry for the loss of your mother. Our love and prayers are with you!! Scott and Kathy Williams

    - Kathy and Scott Williams

Melanie and family, I’m so sorry about the loss of your mom and grandma. It is never easy. I hope the good

memories will comfort you as you go through this. May our Savior lift and comfort you and your family. Praying for

you. Love, the Mitton’s

    - Becky Mitton

Marilyn and Bob were among our dearest friends. We were fortunate enough to be with with them in Sao Paulo,

Brazil when Bob was there working with the New York City Bank and we have been in close contact with them over

all of these years. We spoke to Marilyn just a couple of weeks ago when she was confined to the bed because of

her fall. Marilyn loved the Market Street Grill and in recent years, we have enjoyed many lunches with her at Market

Street. Rest in peace sweet Marilyn and give Bob our regards. We love you, Gary and Rose

    - Gary and Rose Neeleman

To: Rob, Cosette, Melanie, their spouses, children, grandchildren and great grandchildren I send my love and 

condolences. You were indeed blessed to have had Marilyn play such an important part in your life. My brother, 

Bob, expressed his gratitude many times for his beloved eternal companion. I knew her as a friendly, gracious, 

good and kind sister. I wish that circumstances allowed my to attend her memorial in person; to meen and greet 

you all in person and help maintain and strengthen ties with all of the family. Please accept my sincere wish that 

your memory of Marilyn will help to bring joy and hope and peace in your own lives. I join with you in those things 

and in looking forward to the day when we shall all be together again. I do hope that we can continue to maintain



family interactions. I believe that my son Matt and his wife Elyse have become acquainted with Cosette and Brad's

daughter, Amy. I would also be interested in hearing about major family events as you feel appropriate. Love, Uncle

Phil I also hope that we may be able to retain family interactions. I believe my son Matt and his wife Elyse 

 

    - Phil Coleman

Bob and Marilyn Coleman were great neighbors on Broadmoor Drive in Sun River St. George. Natalie and I live on

the same street four doors away, across the street from them when they were here. I saw Bob almost daily as he

walked past going to pick up the mail. After Bob's death, Marilyn attended our same Church and we grew to love

her more and more. In recent years, Marilyn was always do kind, gracious and always with such a beautiful smile.

Marilyn did not visit St. George very often after Bob's passing. The Coleman's were the best. Great, friendly, warm

people who made one feel important with their sincere interests in you and their friendly manner. We are looking

forward to the ZOOM link for Marilyn's funeral services January 8th. Condolences to their wonderful family. Marilyn

will be missed.

    - Mark Van Wagoner

Marilyn was a sweet, kind, bright spot in our lives. She extended kindness and love from the first day we moved in.

We were blessed to know her and learn from her wisdom and goodness. We will always remember Marilyn for her

involvement and support for those around her. Steph and Jeff Weber

    - Steph and Jeff Weber

Dear Sweet Marilyn, You were my visiting teacher and we became friends, then we were visiting teacher partners

together with Susan Bodell and we so enjoyed the lessons and our lunches with one another. In these last years,

we came full circle, as you became my visiting teacher once again and always we have been friends. Your example

of kindness, compassion, love, and commitment to all those you served, rippled out, touching the lives of so many.

You're "no waffling," "no excuses," "just get to it" attitude, reminded me often, too stand up straight, throw my

shoulder to the wheel, and keep moving forward. Thank you for your influence in my life my sweet friend. I will miss

you.

    - Cay Walkingshaw

Our condolences to Marilyn's family and friends. She was proud of her pioneer ancestors. She was a member of

Daughters of Utah Pioneers, joining in 2015.

    - P. Carson

I would like to send my condolences… I hope you are able to cherish the wonderful memories you all made and

know that you will meet again someday.

    - Cynthia Wandry

We attended the zoom presentation of our dear friend Marilyn Coleman's service and enjoyed the remarks from her 

dear children. We were with Marilyn and Bob in Brazil for several years and have close contact with Marilyn ever 

since. We so appreciated both Marilyn and Bob, their friendship and loyalty to one another, their friends and the



Church. We miss them both and it was privilege to attend the service via zoom. Gary and Rose 

 

    - Gary and Rose Neeleman

Deepest condolences to Mrs Coleman entire family. Mrs Coleman was an inspiration to me when I served my

mission. My prayers are with you. We'll meet again

    - Miguel Montenegro

I love Sister Coleman! She and President Coleman were so kind to all of us missionaries. She was a mother figure

to each missionary and especially to me when I was homesick. After all these years when I was able to connect

with her over email recently, she still remembered me and spoke so lovingly of me and our mission time. I will

always be grateful I could be one of Sister and President Coleman’s “missionaries”. Com muito Amor e saudades,

Sarah Randall (Sister Robinson)

    - Sarah Randall (Sister Robinson)

I was a missionary of your mom and dad in Portugal and Cape Verde. I visited them at their home in sandy a few

times after their mission and I remember them both speaking so lovingly of their children. In fact when she had just

recently arrived in the mission field she was sad because a grandchild had just been born or was about to be born

and she was missing it and it was just killing her. She was such a fun and open and loving and easy friend. She put

us all at ease immediately. I loved your mom and dad so very much. At the end of my mission my parents picked

me up and came to the mission home to meet my president and his wife. It felt like seeing 2 sets of parents in the

same room and I felt sad that my own parents wouldn’t know my mission parents the way I did. They immediately

connected though and we had a lovely visit together. I wish I had stayed connected better. I didn’t marry for quite

some time after my mission and at times was discouraged about that but your mom was always so cute and

positive with me. When I did marry I proudly brought my new husband by to introduce and get the “parents”

approval. They were lovely again and my husband still remembers their kindness and acceptance in ways that

honestly surpassed his experience in my own family a little■. I was grateful for that and enjoyed the ease of their

love always. I now have 5 kids of my own so I have no judgement on my parents at all either. I’m just grateful for

the influence of yours in the short and sweet ways we got to connect over that time. I love your mother dearly and

consider her to be mine in some ways. Much love to all your family from your sister in the gospel. Sincerely. Sister

livingston. Now sister Cicon.

    - Lynette livingston cicon

forever grateful

    - Pedro Fernandes


